
Public Hearing on Amending the  Proposed 2024 Water and Sewer Rates held 

December 11, 2023 at 5:30 P.M. at the Town Hall in Schroon Lake N.Y. 

Town Supervisor:              Meg Wood 

Councilpersons:                 Richard Gero, Lynn Donaldson and Leanna Welch 

Town Clerk:                      Patricia Savarie 

Also Present:                      Brian Ritching and Albert May 

  Supervisor Wood called the Public Hearing to order at 5:30 P.M. with a pledge to the Flag. 

Town Clerk, Patricia Savarie , read the Public Hearing as follows: 

Notice of Public Hearing 

on the Proposed 2024 Water and Sewer Rates 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Schroon Town Board will hold a public hearing 

on December 11, 2023, beginning at 5:30 P.M. at the Town Hall, 15 Leland Avenue, 

Schroon Lake, New York, concerning proposed 2024 Water and Sewer Rates 

Water Rates will Increase $12.00 annually per unit and  

Sewer Rates will Increase $24.00 annually per unit   

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that at the time and place of the Public Hearing 

all interested persons will be given an opportunity to comment 

 Councilman Gero made a motion to adjourn at 5:37 P.M., seconded by Supervisor 

Wood; carried. 

I, Patricia J. Savarie, do hereby certify the foregoing to be a true and correct 

transcript from the minutes now on file in my office and of the whole such original 

minutes. 

Dated: December 11, 2023       __________________________________________ 

                                                                                 Town Clerk  

 

 

 


